The Riverside Patients Association
Tuesday 16 July 2019 AGM
Present:  Elizabeth Yorke, Andrew Donnelly, Barry Blenkinsop, Chris Holt,  Maureen Samuels,  Paul Bass, Rosemary Cox, Gwyneth Parker, Helen Retallick, Sue Claydon, C Holt, C M Holt, Jacqui Drewery, Julia Wright, Lynda Robinson   
Apologies: Pru Sanchez, Helen Donnelly, Margo Finnigan,  Celia Anthony, Keith Anthony, June Coppin  
AGM
1. Minutes of 17 July 2018  approved
2. Chair’s report – 
Firstly I would like to welcome you here tonight and thank you all for attending our AGM, and of course your support attending our meetings during this past year.
This time last year we was preparing for the “merger”, but this didn’t happen.
DNA’s is still an issue and I think it always will be as it is though out the UK.  Lynda has spent many an hour on this but to no avail.
The flu clinic’s was held as usual and thank you to all that helped with teas and coffee.
There has been a few staff changes at the Practice.  Dr Mills leaving, Dr Joyce joining, and of course Paul Carroll taking retirement, Helen has joined the team and is filling his shoes!.
We have purchased an “Ankle Brachial Index Kit” (Doppler) which has been well used and also given £1000 towards the new telephone system which should be going “live” this week.
Once again thank you.
Elizabeth Yorke Chairperson

3. Treasure’s report – 
In the past year the Association has received donations totalling £1575 and the Flu clinic raised £65.
The Association purchased a Doppler Kit at a cost of £1532 for the Practice and also gave £1000 towards the cost of a new telephone system.
The present balance in the bank is £2740.65 and £8.45 in petty cash.
4. Medical Partnership
          It has been a busy couple of months for new manager Helen Retallick.  Dr. Spothoff has had a double hip replacement.  It has gone well and he should return to work.  Unfortunately, two locums have declined at the last minute.  A few other locums are being contacted.  This will be in September.  Hopefully this will generate a few regular locums. Dr. Jakka is doing extra days.  Suggestion that a notice is put out now to explain the situation. 
Lead time for ordering prescriptions has been extended to 14.  Many people forget to put their prescriptions in on time and so then ask for an ‘urgent’.  New policy is that a week’s prescription will be given and at the time of picking up that up they should order their next regular supply at the time.  This may mean paying twice but that is hopefully an incentive to get repeats in time.  
Hospital must provide a minimum of the first seven days of any changes in prescriptions.  Surgery cannot supply without the full information at the time.  Issue raised that the pharmacy at Peterborough Hospital is not open after 6 pm or at weekends.  So information in the Practice newsletter will be altered to reflect this. 
Helen asked for any additional information on the website for any aspect of the questions that come to the Practice – carers, transport etc. 
Website will be up on the screen in the waiting room as a way of encourage use. 
Does the new phone system allow people to phone in and cancel appointments?  Problem that when a reminder text comes there is no facility to confirm or cancel.  This is not on the new system.  


[bookmark: _GoBack]General Meeting 
Same attendance
1. Election of Committee:
· Pru Sanchez has said she would like to retire from the Committee
· Other members willing to continue

2. Election of officers:
· CHAIR -   “Comment – doing a good job.”  Unanimous appointment of Elizabeth Yorke
· VICE CHAIR – Proposed Helen D by Liz Yorke  Seconded Gwyneth Parker
· TREASURER - Mr. Holt proposed Paul Bass  Linda Seconded 
· SECRETARY – Sue Claydon proposed by Paul Bass and  Mrs. Holt seconded
Signatures – two of three Paul, Liz Sue
3. Minutes of the last meeting – approved and signed 
4. Matters arising – only Helen followed up on Doppler training which was under taken and has been used up to 13 times in May.
5. Treasurer’s report: As at AGM (£2740.65 and £8.45 p/cash) Signatures  for cheques – two of three Paul, Liz, or Sue
6. Doctor Link is seems to be working well.
7. Dr. Joyce is doing some extra sessions.   
8. Report form Practice Manager:

· Helen suggested that we save for electric couches at the moment there are only two all others static.  Cost is about £800 each.  Will need five at least.   This would be a good focus for fundraising for a specific need.  Ideas included a Draw and a  ‘Thermometer’ to show how funds are coming in.  Discuss at September meeting.  This will allow time to promote for the flu clinics. ACTION
· Key for cupboard with items in it upstairs?  Sue will check on this. 
· Patient’s participation section on website.  Helen needs it in a form so she can copy and paste on the website. 
· NHS Matters – all quiet with the PCN (Primary Care Networks).  We have gone with Octagon Group.   
· NB - If any information goes into the newsletter please use the full description not just letters. 
· Suggestion – contact local press to get the ‘word out’ especially to patients who do not come into the surgery – notice in Library and also in the surgery itself.
· Mrs. Holt complemented on new website, who has looked at the whole site (which was only put up yesterday).   Helen welcomes comments and she can be contacted on Helenretallick@nhs.net  
9. AOB
· Holidays – travel clinic that a GPs practice can no longer do travel advice. Free NHS vaccinations are message at the moment it is not clear as it seems that ‘nothing’.  Trying to stop travel consultations as it takes up too much clinician time.   Private clinics are being done.  Does information from the private clinics supply information to the Practice?  It is left up to the patient to bring this to the Practice to have it put on records.
· Using ‘Private’ in a number of ways. It needs clarifying.  
10. Date of the next meeting: Tuesday, 17 September at 6 pm

Please let Liz know if there are any items or issues you would like discussed prior to the meeting to allow feedback on them.  Of course, you can always raise things on the night
              Liz’s personal email, which she is happy to take messages on, is elizabeth.yorke@sky.com  
